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Liaison Statement 
From:    T2  

To:  T3 

CC:  TSG-T, S1 
Subject: Introduction of features from the CPHS for 3G Rel-4 
 
(Contact: Kevin Holley, kevin.holley@bt.com) 
 
T2 thanks T3 for their liaison statement concerning CPHS features.  T2 has reviewed the 
liaison statement and has no immediate concerns with the discussion, however concerning 
the Voice Mail section would like to seek some clarification. 
 
1. Concerning transfer of voice mail indication across the network, it seems that T3 is not 

proposing to make any changes.  T3 is asked to confirm this. 
 
2. Concerning storage of voice mail indication, the following features are already available in 

23.038: 
 

Voicemail, faxmail, email and "other" icons: 
 

Activation or de-activation 
 

Either (i) Storage of associated text or (ii) automatic deletion of associated text (for 
backwards compatibility an operator may send the icon indicator plus the auto-delete 
indicator so that an old handset shows the text and a new handset shows the icon). 
 

T2 believes that, on receipt of a message which asks for the "activation" or "deactivation" 
of a voicemail icon, the ME is to store this activation status on the SIM.  This should 
happen irrespective of whether the "activation" or "deactivation" message requests 
storage on the SIM in the coding.  T2 agrees with T3 that this would need some 
clarification in 23.038.  T3 does not make clear whether this also includes fax mail 
indication, email indication, "other" indication as per the existing 23.038 specification.   
 
T3 and S1 are asked to confirm the desired functionality. 

 
3. Concerning storage of voicemail number, T2 believes that this does not affect anything in 

the T2 area, as this is simply a case of the ME extracting the voicemail number from the 
SIM and calling to that number, there is no interoperation with the "message waiting 
notification" process.  T3 is asked to confirm this. 

 
T2 thanks T3 and S1 for considering this matter and looks forward to future fruitful co-
operation. 
 


